

NEWS RELEASE #10

For Immediate Release

Dated: Friday, April 28, 2006

PROVINCE OFFERS ASSISTANCE TO HALDIMAND COUNTY

Mr. John Burke, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Mr. Neil Smith, Assistant Deputy Minister, Ministry of Economic Development and Trade, from the Province of Ontario met with Haldimand County Council today and offered their assistance to the County. They offered to provide expertise regarding short and long-term impacts on the County such as:

- Community Relations
- Social Impacts
- Economic Development Issues
- Planning Matters

Messrs. Burke and Smith will be meeting with Council and Staff on a regular basis. They are the contacts that the Municipality will utilize to access the resources of the Provincial Government.

The County greatly appreciates, and therefore has accepted this offer of assistance from the Province of Ontario.

Authorized by Bill Pearce, CAO

THE CORPORATION OF HALDIMAND COUNTY

Cayuga Administration Office, 45 Munsee Street North, P.O. Box 400, Cayuga, Ontario N0A 1E0 Phone: (905) 318-5932 · Fax: (905) 772-3542 www.haldimandcounty.on.ca